Subject: Planning Application - 2018/2457/P Royal Free Hospital

Importance: High

Dear Charles

Firstly, many thanks for sparing the time to meet Celia and me some weeks ago in order to help clarify the details of this application.

Many apologies for my belated comments in writing, but I hope they can be taken into account in your considerations as I see that a decision has not yet been made.

(a) I reiterate concerns expressed to me that this new application shows an "abundance of the usage of concrete"; these comments were also made at the Pears CWG meeting on 26 June 2018.

Excessive areas of concrete can be extremely visually unattractive, especially as it can weather badly, and needs high and regular maintenance to retain a fresh look, as befits a prestigious high profile development. It would be helpful if a specification could be provided of what is intended, and/or details of an alternative.

(b) From our discussions, I am not clear how the garden area, which was to act as replacement to the Heath Strange Garden, is to be accessed. This was a public garden and any replacement must be easily accessible by the public.

It is an important amenity for the area which the RFH/RFC Pears development promised would be retained. I should be grateful if you would ensure that there will be clear public access points included and shown in this application before any approval is considered.

Kind regards

Linda

Linda Chung

This e-mail may contain information which is confidential, legally privileged and/or copyright protected. This e-mail is intended for the addressee only. If you receive this in error, please contact the sender and delete the material from your computer. See our new Privacy Notice herehttp://www.camden.gov.uk/privacystatement which tells you how we store and process the data we hold about you and residents.

This e-mail may contain information which is confidential, legally privileged and/or copyright protected. This e-mail is intended for the addressee only. If you receive this in error, please contact the sender and delete the material from your computer. See our new Privacy Notice

 $here < \underline{http://www.camden.gov.uk/privacystatement} > which tells you how we store and process the data we hold about you and residents.$